
UNITED STATES ENVIRONMENTAL PROTECTION AGENCY 
REGION IX 

   75 Hawthorne Street 
San Francisco, CA  94105 

FINDING OF NO SIGNIFICANT IMPACT


Northeast Water Storage Reservoir Replacement Project 

Placer County, California


Project Location and Description 

The City of Roseville has requested $578,800 from the United States Environmental Protection 
Agency (EPA) to fund the replacement of their northeast water storage reservoir in Placer 
County, CA. The EPA is considering fulfilling this funding request.   

Purpose and Need for the Proposed Action 

The purpose and need of the proposed action are to eliminate the potential seismic hazard 
presented by the City of Roseville’s existing 6 million gallon (MG) water storage reservoir 
(tank), and have a tank that meets current seismic safety standards, in order to maintain reliable 
and flexible treated water service to the City’s residential, industrial and commercial customers. 

Environmental Consequences 

An Environmental Assessment was prepared for the City of Roseville’s Northeast Water Storage 
Reservoir Replacement Project in conformance with the National Environmental Policy Act 
(NEPA). Detailed analyses of the project are contained in the EA.  The EPA has determined that 
the action will not have a significant impact on the quality of the environment.  Consequently, 
EPA has made the decision to prepare this Finding of No Significant Impact (FONSI) and to not 
prepare an Environmental Impact Statement (EIS) 

Public Review 
A public review copy of the EA is available at the US EPA, Region 9, website at 
http://www.epa.gov/region09/nepa/epa-generated.html 

A copy of the EA and unsigned FONSI can be found at the following locations:   
Roseville Corporation Yard 
2005 Hilltop Circle 
Roseville CA 95747 
Contact: Ken Glotzbach 
916-746-1751 phone 
Counter Hours: 8 AM - 5 PM on business days. 

http://www.epa.gov/region09/nepa/epa-generated.html


_____________________                                     

Roseville Library, Downtown Branch 

225 Taylor Street 

Roseville, CA 95678 

(916) 774-5221 
Hours: 	Mon – Thurs, 10 AM – 8 PM; 


Fri – Sat, 10 AM – 5 PM 


Rocklin Library 

5460 5th Street 

Rocklin, CA 

(916) 624-3133 
Hours: 	Mon – Tues, 10 AM – 8 PM 


Wed – Thurs, 10 AM – 6 PM 

Fri – Sat, 10 AM – 5 PM 


The comment period runs from October 7 through November 7, 2006.  Written comments must 
be received by 5 pm on the last day of the comment period in order to be considered.  Comments 
may be sent by letter or fax to: 

Suzanne Marr (WTR- 3) 
U. S. EPA, Region 9 

75 Hawthorne Street 

San Francisco, CA, 94105 


 Telephone: (415) 972-3468 

Fax: (415) 947-3537 


 Email: marr.suzanne@epa.gov


The EPA will review, consider and respond to all comments received for the City of Roseville’s 
Northeast Water Storage Reservoir Replacement Project’s EA and FONSI.  The EPA will not take 
any administrative action on the EPA-funded project described above prior to the expiration of this 
comment period, and EPA’s review and response to any comments received.   

This FONSI is final upon signature by the US EPA, Region 9, Regional Administrator.  If signed, it 
will not be recirculated for review, but will be available to any individual upon request.  

Wayne  Nastri       Date  
Regional Administrator 
US EPA, Region 9 
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